    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                          July 14, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt, Monica Rozier and John Schweigert. Alderman Chris Basler was absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and Water Superintendent John Lurk. 
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance
The minutes from the June Meeting were read and approved with a motion by Alderman John Schweigert, seconded by Monica Rozier.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The motion was unanimously approved
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 07/08/2020.
John Lurk presented a report recently conducted with the BVFD which resulted in our ISO Rating changing from 7 to 6, which is a good thing! The change will go into effect October 1, 2020 and will have a positive effect on insurance rates. 

Mayor Monia reported that RAM Power had to be called to reduce the sludge in both lagoons by half. This involved hauling the waste to St. Louis because the crops are planted and it could not be land applied. Land applying sludge once a year has always been sufficient, however, the new Rotor creates more sludge. In the future, the sludge will be land applied in the Spring before planting and in the Fall after harvest. He also reported that it seems part of the problem with inadequate DO numbers is due to the Meter being improperly calibrated. The meter is working properly now, and a new meter has been purchased. He feels confident that the New Rotor is working properly and the final 10% payment to Missouri Machinery will be released immediately.
Alderman Shortt reported that he received three bids for replacing old handrails at the Treatment Plant with aluminum. He touched on power washing, but a new power washer was discovered at the City shop and Jim Deimund will perform this task. There was some discussion regarding anodized aluminum and how this material is installed and handled. Imperial Metal submitted a bid for $28,235.00 which included many stipulations. JH Welding & Fabrication submitted a bid of $12,555.00 and Custom Differentials submitted a bid of $9,129.00. After much discussion which prompted questions about choosing an existing bid or requesting new bids from each Contractor with some upgrades, it was decided to wait to proceed to see what happens during this uncertain time. Alderman Shortt felt this was too much money to spend on an area for aesthetic reasons. None of the areas pose any safety concerns at this time so the Council approved power washing the areas and having Jim Deimund paint the metal handrails after primer is applied.
Vern Bauman Contracting Co. submitted a Proposal with three options to perform work on the problem culvert and drainage ditch on St. Agnes Drive. Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to proceed with Option #3 which will eliminate a 30’ section and replace a 15’ section with a new box culvert for $18,400.00 to $22,400.00, seconded by Alderman Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.

Clerk’s Notes: The annual Consumer Confidence Report was submitted to Missouri DNR by email on June 24, 2020. The annual Sewer Connection Fee was paid to the Missouri DNR on June 18, 2020. The Annual Primacy Fee was paid to Missouri DNR on July 2, 2020. The 2019 Financial Report conducted by HSB Advisors; LLC was submitted to the Missouri State Auditor on June 25, 2020. The Highway Y overpass will be closed beginning July 13 through August 17, 2020.

Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to go into closed session at 7:45 PM for Real Estate and Personnel issues, seconded by Brandon Short. Alderman Rozier, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye.

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to return to open session at 8:25 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier. Alderman Rozier, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye.

Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 PM, seconded by Alderman Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
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